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"For them. For each other."  

Dear Fellow Lions, 
 

Another month gone and Christmas is creeping steadily closer. I hope you have all been 
active in your communities this month. Knowing the Lions from this District I canôt imag-
ine it to have been different. 
 

The New Voices initiative is gaining steady momentum in South Africa and 410D is no 
exception. For those of you who donôt know, New Voices is a program conceived by our 
first ever female International President, Gudrun Yngvadottir. The basic idea is that we 
strive to encourage the recruitment of female members and also to get more ladies in lead-
ership positions. Lions are also asked to spread the stories of female members. If you 
would like to know more, please contact our New Voices Co-ordinator IPDG Tillie Nel. 
 

The statistics on the state of female membership has been released recently and it pleases 
me to say that we are leading the rest of the world in terms of the number of female mem-
bers in our Clubs. The average percentage female members in Lions worldwide is 29, 8%. 
In District 410D it is 42%! Definitely streets ahead. 
 

Keep up the good work. Look after each other and your communities and remember: 
What you say echoes so loudly in my ears that I can only see what you do! 
 
Best Wishes, 
 
Freddie Erasmus 
DG 410D 

DG Freddie ñso sorry you missed the Neptune Conference 

in Port Alfred on the 26th ñ27th October, I am sure the 

operation was an inconvenience but VERY necessary as 

District 410D needs you till the end of June 2019.  

Get  well  soon !!!  



  

 

 

 

 

The New Voices intitiative celebrates the contributions made by women as Lions Clubs International welcomes its 

first female International President. Showcasing New Voices in our District will promote gender parity, encourage 

Clubs to recruit and retain women, and help close the gap between men and women in leadership positions. 

New Voices are Lions who demonstrate exceptional influence, as it relates to women, in one of four areas:  
 

Service  
 
Lions serve. They are ready whenever and however communities need them.  
New Voices are women in Lions clubs who participate regularly in service projects and the men who help make 
women more visible in service.  
 

Membership  
 
Lions make up the largest service club organization on earth ï and they are always looking for more caring people 
who want to make a difference with them.  
New Voices work hard to recruit and retain new female members, welcoming everyone into the Lions family.  
 

Leadership  
 
Lions are global leaders in community and humanitarian service.  
 
New Voices are influential female leaders and men who support women in leadership roles.  
 

Marketing  
 
Lions bring unprecedented reach and compassion to their service.  
New Voices are women and men who amplify womenôs stories. 

All female Lions and Leos, and young Lions (female and male), if you would like to be featured as a New Voice, 

please send a few lines about what Lions and Leos means to you. 

Why you joined? What you have gained? Why should someone join Lions? 

Anything you would like to say, in a way that you would like to say it. All male Lions and Leos can send inspirational 

stories of how woman have influenced their lives and why it is important to have gender parity in Lions. 

Please email your short story and photos to: NewVoicesStories@gmail.com 

Please include your Club name, District and what part of the world. It will be published by our 
Constitutional Area Speaker, Geila Wills 
 

Congratulations to the following Female Lions who received  ñCertificates of 

Recognitionò from International President Gudrun Yngvadottir 

Lion President Dolly SubramoneyðLeadership,  

District Chair Olwen TomsðService,  

District Chair Nina TaylorðMembership  

District Chair Gloria SearleðMarketing. 

mailto:NewVoicesStories@gmail.com


Eden lions  -   we serve  



  lions  -   ons dien   



Gonubie lions  -   we serve   

Collecting outside 
SPAR,                
LL Denise                 

assisting the Carel 
du Toit Centre 
with their annual 
street collection. 
The monies raised 
is used towards 
teaching deaf              
children to speak .  

This awesome 
team managed to 
raise R1 151.00. 

Gonubie Lions recently 
held a Greek evening as 
an admin fundraiser in-

viting family and 
friends, great fun was 

had by all.  



  Gonubie lions  -   we serve   

The annual  highlight for the  residents at the McClelland Adult Centre for Intel-
lectually Impaired is their spring walk along our beautiful coastline.    

This year  Gonubie Lions sponsored their walk with R500.00.   The residents 
rounded off the walk with a beautiful picnic overlooking the harbour entrance.    

What a privilege it is being involved with this beautiful people!  



Sedgefield lions  -   we serve   

SEDGEFIELD LIONSð SEPTEMBER HAPP ENINGS ! 

 The Sedgefield Lions and Leos were very busy during September!.. 

 

 

Heritage Day as celebrated by 

the Sedgefield Lionsé.. 



Sedgefield lions  -   we serve   



 Swellendam lions  -  Ons Dien  



Swellendam lions  -  ons dien  

Saterdag 6 Oktober was weer 
Snoekbraaidag by Swellendam  
Lions.   

Die gemeenskap het ons weereens 
uitstekend ondersteun en + 800 
kaartjies is verkoop.  Goeie fondse 
is gegenereer om weer ón volgende 

projek aan te pak. 

 

Dit was ón reuse 
sukses  

LIONS SWELLENDAM HUISHULPOGGEND!!! (fotos pg 9) 

Wynand Breed was ons gaskunstenaar vir die dag.  Met sy warm persoonlikheid en stem het hy die dames se harte gesteel.  

Magda Van Zyl het 'n klere/serpe demonstrasie gedoen vir die dames en daarna 'n kralewerk werksessie. 

Sjef - Sanmarie Kotze het 'n kosdemonstrasie gedoen en vir die hulpe gewys hoe om goedkoop heerlike viskoekies te maak 

met 'n sousie daarby en 'n paar 'tipps' vir 'n gesonde leefwyse.  Monica Adonis het almal gemotiveer met haar 'storie' wat sy 

kom deel het.   

Luigi Maart van Capitec het meer inligting gegee rondom finansies.  Die bekende lyndansers van Swellendam het die dames 

aan die beweeg gekry met hulle danspassies.   

HEERLIKE VERMAAK en GROOT DANKBAARHEID het geheers in die saal.  Veral toe die heerlike boksies met 

die 'poeding' saamgegee is huistoe. 

Dankie Swellendam en sy gemeenskap vir julle liefde en omgee vir mekaar.  

  

DIE DAMES HET VOOR DIE GORDYNE REGGESTAAN EN AGTER DIE GORDYNE HET DIE MANNE GE-

BRAAI EN OPGERUIM NA DIE TYD!!!   

WAT 'N HEERLIKE PROJEK!  DANKIE LIONS SWELLENDAM!  ONS DIEN!!! 



Uitenhage lions  -  we serve   

Boerie stand fundraiser 

 

Every penny counts and on the 
lookout for prospective mem-

bers. 

 

Nothing better than doing a 
small fundraiser by manning a 
boerie stand and combining fel-
lowship on a lovely Saturday 
morning said LP Wayne 

  

Lions support local SPCA Fundraiser 

 

With the Nelson Mandela Bay Municipality failing to pay more than R 160 000 owed to the Uitenhage 
SPCA the Uitenhage Lions Club supported their fundraiser at their Music Trivia event held at the Barclay 
Theatre in Uitenhage. 

The Lions contributions consisted of booking two tables and made a cash donation of R 1 000 in support 
of the event.  

The overall winner of the Music trivia evening was none other than the Uitenhage Lions Club with a team 
consisting of 

 

DG Freddie,  

LP Wayne,  

PP Hein and their 
partnersé 

 

Well done 
to the  

A Team.       

 



Uitenhage lions  -  we serve   

Lions Seniors Spring Lunch 2018 

The Uitenhage Lions Club 35th Seniors Spring Lunch was held at the  Despatch Town Hall which was at-
tended by 180 seniors on 29 September 2018.  

A message of appreciation was placed locally on Face Book which read as follows: 

ñOuma en ek was bevoorreg om saam met n klomp ander bejaarders n ete wat deur die Lions, Uitenhage 
in die stadsaal van Despatch aangebied was by te woon.  Die atmosfeer  puik, die geselskap net so goed 
en die kos uit die boonste rake. En nog n pakkie lekkers daarby.Groot dank aan elke lid van daardie or-
ganisasie wat gehelp het om hierdie jaarlikse  instelling weer n sukses te maak. Dit word opreg 
waardeer.ò 

Hey man we can learn so much from the elderly who 
take time to say thankséI did not translate the mes-
sage but for those who might struggleé.thank you 
and dankie means the same, said Lion President 
Wayne.  

World  

Diabetes  

Day  

14 November  



RESULTS  Theme:  òKINDNESS MATTERSó 
Congratulations to the following students, their teachers and the Lions Clubs for sponsoring them: 

 

 

 

1st Place: Ilze Hattingh,   

Sunridge Park Primary School,  

Cape Recife Lions 

Photo on left 

She received a cash prize of R 1000.00 
from District 410D as well as her school 

receiving R 1000.00 

 

 

 

 

2nd Place: Sirah Visagie,   

Outenique Primary School,   

Eden Lions 

Photo on right 

 

She received a cash prize of R 500.00 from Dis-
trict 410D as well as her school receiving R 

500.00 

 

 

 

3rd Place: Madison Walledge,   

Knysna Montessori School,   

Knysna Lions 

Photo on left 

 

She received a cash prize of R 250.00 from 
District 410D as well as her school receiv-

ing R 250.00 

Peace Poster Contest 2018 / 19  



Please submit articles before  

15th November 2018  for next Newsletter  

Editor:  Lion Gloria Searle  

E-mail:  searlega@mweb.co.za 

Home:  042 295 2438       Mobile:  083 989 9449 

The Environmental Photo competition will 

be held this year as District and 

MD event   

          Start snapping away!!!!!    

DIGITAL  PICTURES  

�i �� Animal Life  {AL}  

�i �� Landscape (urban or natural)   {L}  

�i �� Plant Life   {PL}  

�i �� Weather Phenomenon  {WP}  

�i �� Endagered Species {ES}  ie cheetahs, rhinos, tortoises, butter-

flies, any plant/tree species é visit Red Data List for a complete list 

The following posters received a Commended from the judges 

Deon Bantom   Kroonvale Primary School  Graaff-Reinet Lions 

Mia-Cara Grizel Hart  Sunridge Primary School  Cape Recife Lions 

Kiara van Schalkwyk  J Bay Academy    Kouga Lions 

Kian van Biljoen   Sunridge Primary School  Cape Recife Lions 

Tammy Hewetson  Oakhill School    Knysna Lions 

Derrick Jafta   Kings College    Kouga Lions 

Tanisha Oerson   Charlo Primary    Cape Recife Lions 

Liyabona Ngqola   Victoria Park Grey   Cape Recife Lions 

Shye Louw    Absolute Art School   Uitenhage Lions 
 

Thanks to the 8 Clubs who involved 16 schools in the District to submit postersð30 posters were re-
ceived and were displayed at the GFI Art Gallery in Port Elizabeth for a week. 

The standard was very high and congratulations  to the winner who will now be judged against the other 
posters from the Multiple District. 

Peace Poster Contest 2018 / 19  


